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 While December is the month where we actually celebrate Christmas, we cer-

tainly spend a great deal of time leading up to it. There are many preparations that 

go into our celebration and even in the church we plan, practice and prepare as well. 

While the first Christmas was most certainly very different from our current day 

Christmas celebration, it too had planning and preparation and it included some fear 

and some joy. 

 Mary had to face her fear as she travelled to Bethlehem with Joseph under 

government orders even as she lived the joy of an expectant mother and had already 

celebrated Elizabethôs joy of having a son so late in life. Joseph was facing the fear of 

ridicule for his wife who was expecting before they were married. And then there was 

both Mary and Joseph facing the angels who proclaimed Godôs good news and expec-

tations. And then the ultimate fear for a traveler ð no place to stay. However, in 

Godôs preparations for this birth there were plans and there most certainly was cele-

bration and then the gift ðthe gift from GodðHis Son Jesus Christ. The angels sang 

of the joy of this event amid the fear of a group of shepherds.  

 What does all of this have to do with our celebration? Well, for me, this is why 

we celebrate this time of year. Yes, I like the carols that are playing and the many 

movies that are shown and how the love, real or in some cases too idyllic, offers us a 

hope and a joy away from the fear. So our Christmas is very similar to that first 

Christmas when Christ was born. And yet, we forget to trust in the One who provided 

the gift for us and for the world.  

 So, perhaps for this Christmas we need to not only remember the One who 

has provided the gift, but we need to give the gift we have been given a chance to 

thrive amidst our fears and then let loose our joy for the world!  

 It will soon be Christmas and the hustle and bustle will end far more quickly 

than it began and the preparations will be experienced. Then what happens? A New 

Year, back to the hum drum routine. Or can we take this Christmas joy and allow it to 

overcome our fears? 

 God was felt to be silent for a long time prior to Christôs birth. The prophecy 

was not realized. For us, we can celebrate that God is still with us, within us and 

working to make each of us a better disciple as we struggle with all that that defini-

tion is and what it means for our church, our community and our world.  

 Brothers and sisters, ñITòS CHRISTMAS!ò May we continue to celebrate and 

share the news of great joy. For unto us is born this day a Savior who is Christ the 

Lord! 
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C˓ˠisˢiˉʘ Eˍuca-
ˢi˛ʘ Nˏwʟ 

  

Childrenôs Christmas Program and Rehearsal 

 

 This year our childrenôs program will take place on Sunday, December 16, 2018 during 

our regular 10:30am Worship Service. The children will present a play ñJust A Little Christmasò writ-
ten by Susan Howell and Sharon Kay Chatwell. On Saturday, December 15th , the Annual Chil-

drenôs Christmas Rehearsal and Party will take place from 10:00AM to 12 Noon . The children are 

also practicing chimes to present Christmas songs during the service. I hope you will invite family 

and friends to celebrate Jesusô birth with our children. There is a sign -up sheet for food dona-

tions for the childrenôs party on the bulletin board in the Narthex. Kitchen help is also 

needed on the 15th as well. If you are able to help either in the kitchen or with the par-

ty , please see Beth Sikorsky. 

 

Sunday School Fall Mission                                                        

 
Our Fall Mission for Sunday school will be a continuation of the Vacation Bible School CREA-
TION Mission . For VBS, we collected money and items for both the Lehigh Valley Zoo, in 

Schnecksville, and Forgotten Felines and Fidos, in Germansville. Any items and monetary donations  
will be divided equally between both places. Please see the list of items needed below, or on the 
bulletin boards in the Narthex or in Fellowship Hall. If you have any questions, please see Beth Si-

korsky. 
 
Forgotten Felines and Fidos  

 
 

Paper Towels  Laundry Detergent  Bleach  Floor Cleaner ï Lysol or Mr. Clean 
Trash Bags ï Tall Kitchen and larger  Glass Cleaner  Old Towels  Blankets 
Sheets   Pillow Cases   Baby Food ï Chicken or Turkey 

 
 
The Lehigh Valley Zoo  

 
½ inch diameter chain   ½ or ¼ inch diameter nylon rope   24ź plastic leaf rakes 
2Ĭ4ôs  Batteries  Bird/baby toys ï no fabric  Bungie cords 

Carving knife set (stainless steel) Cutting boards (large)  Dish detergent 
Dog toys ï no rawhide or fabric Duct tape  Enrichment items: spices, scents, flavorings, 
extracts, perfume, dried fruit  Flashlights  Grain shovels 

Hand gardening tools (pruners, tree saws)  Hose nozzles  Hoses (heavy duty) 
Indoor tropical plants   Large sponges Laundry detergent Liquid bleach 
Nylon rope Old or new large coolers (non-Styrofoam)   Paring knives 
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Church Happenings Now and Yet to Come  

Women United for Christ  

 

 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 4 , at 10 a.m., in the Fellowship Hall.   

Following the meeting, members will be carpooling to the Blue Mountain Family Restaurant in Dan-

ielsville for lunch. 

        The holiday sweet rolls were delivered in November and pick-up dates were November 16 and 

17. There were 160 holiday rolls ordered; our sale was a success! 

        Look for the Christmas card box  in the  Narthex again this year!  Donna Henninger and Phyl-

lis Geiss will be in charge of collecting the greeting cards, separating them and distributing them to 

members. The decorated box will be placed in the Narthex on Sunday, November 25, and the last 

day to deposit your cards will be Sunday, December 16. Cards will be distributed before Christmas 

before church services. Take advantage of this box to send holiday greetings to other members 

without the cost of postage!  Thank you to Donna and Phyllis for their service. 

        WUFC will be spreading Christmas cheer with a donation to Bethany Home and a Christmas 

gift to our sponsored child in India.  Also, a donation will be given for the upcoming bus trip to Sight 

and Sound. 

        WUFC thanks you for the support we receive during the year with our projects.  

 

A New Service Opportunity  

 

 As a New Year approaches in the church year and soon in our secular world, we look to the 

future for hope and new beginnings. Our Sunday school has been growing these past few years as 

well. I see the faces of these children and youth who will one day be the disciples that help me see 

the face of Jesus in their love and support of St. Paulôs and of Christ.  Before you know it the chil-

dren in our nursery class will be graduating from high school and perhaps college. Our teachers see 

these children for one hour a week to help them know, to guide and to give them tools so they are 

able to have a personal relationship with our Savior and King, Jesus Christ. I know everyone in our 

congregation is happy to see all the young faces when they come forward for the Childrenôs mes-

sage.    

 It is WONDERFUL NEWS that our Sunday school is growing and young faces are being seen 

in the Worship Services. However, with younger, new faces, comes the continued responsibility to 

teach, guide, help, LOVE, SUPPORT, AND CARE for these younger new faces. 

 We need mentors to help guide our children. In other words, we need YOU to share your sto-

ries, your wisdom, your understanding, and telling how wonderful a relational with Jesus can be.  

 As you read this article and JESUS is giving you that NUDGE to guide our children, please let 

me know and I will make sure you are able to share, guide, mentor and care for the children of God 

within our midst.  
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Current Need:  Pauline Santee  Ron Heffelfinger Katie Kuntz Jessica Smith   

Dustin Miller  Jack Doll  Stockton Rodney Sallie Weaver  Sheila Doll 

Mark Thomas  Louise Fritz  Edward Wechsler Richard Vesely  

Warren Kuntz  Clifton Jackson Pat Neff  Elaine Watto Vicki Hall 

Joseph Vadenya David Jones  Connie Hankee Linda Barkley  Donna Whitman 

Harold Frable  Derrick Redcay Jeff Reihoff   George Petruska 

Linda Baumgartner Wally Oertner      Logan Krick      Genevieve Nickischer 

Nadia Cosper  Julie Gelfuso  Jessica Harris  Kayla Bartholomew  

Jeanette Haram  Stan Butz  Karen Becker  The Thomson Family  

Kim Rey  Jamie Hughes  Jim Miller  Courtney Bloom 

John Hine  Darlene Hock  Terry Carlton  Debbie  Angie  

Carol and Angela Mike Miller  Carol Williams Katarina Samule  

Kay Bolus  Joel Serfass   Tom Klemka  Mike Hartman   

Nigel Mease  Joe Lamm   Faye Neff  Edie  Nancy Green 

The White Family Jean Hankee  Sam Steinmetz     Nadine Yakowy Becky   

Tom Bitler  Judy Silnik  Howard and Ida Bachman   

Longer Term Need: 

Henry Shoemaker Michael and Charlene Petruska  Darryl Wentz  Tina Rehrig 

Russell Blakeslee Deborah Peterson Dawn Stattler  Karen Bet         Bob Bakross 

Michelle Brosious George Borger, Jr. Marion Bossard Sharlene Weaver         Shirley Cressman 

Smokey Hartzell Jason Dodson  Theresa Carbonell Lori Rader  Wanda Trexler 

Joanne Peters  Rose Lanus  Dorian Arnwine Margo Roberts  Robert Custard 

Vicki Eltz   Jeannie Yehl  Linda Becker  Laura Rannella Gail Bauer  

Noah Iucci                   Lisa Dotson  Pat James  Amber Steffie  Corey Doolan              

Katie & Maggie Paules   Karen White  Ryan Holmes  Peter Rosales  Clark Plummer 

Janet Erickson  Cindy Hogman Larry Rehrig  Gary Kresini   Louise King 

Joan Drey  Ashley Henninger Carol Phillips  Mary Beatrice  Susan Zachary  

Brandon Snyder Franklin Dorshimer Joe & Deb McGeary 

 

Those Who Mourn: 

The family and friends of Kellen Kuhn.  

The family and friends of Catherine Tretiak.  

The family and friends of Dorothy “Dot” 
Brensinger.  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       
      1 

9:00AðBells 

10:30Að Deco-
rate for Christ-
mas 

2 

9:00Aï Christian 
Education 

10:30AðWorship 
Service  

Congregational 
Meeting 

3 

 

4 

10:00Að
Women United 
for Christ 

 

7:00PðElders 

5 

7:00PðCLIA 
and Worship and 
Arts 

7:30PðLay, Life 
and Work 

6 

 

7 8 

9:00AðBells 

9 

7:30AðPraise Wor-
ship Service 

9:00Aï Christian 
Education 

10:30AðWorship 
Service  

Flower Orders Due! 

10 11 12 13 

 

14 15 

9:00AðBells 

10:00Að
Childrenôs Pro-
gram Rehearsal 
and Party  

16 

9:00Aï Christian 
Education 

10:30AðWorship 
Service  

Childrenôs Program  

17 18 

7:00Pð
Consistory 

 

 

19 20 

 

January and 
February 
Newsletter 
Articles are 
Due!  

21 22 

9:00AðBells 

23 
7:30AðPraise Wor-
ship Service 

9:00Aï Christian 
Education 

10:30AðWorship 
Service  

Cantata 

5:30PðChristmas 
Caroling  

24 

3:00P. 5:15P 
and 11:00Pð
Christmas Eve 
Worship with 
Carols, Com-
munion and 
Candlelight 

25 

 

26 27 28 29 

30 

9:00Aï Christian 
Education 

10:30AðWorship 
Service  

31      
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Sensational Seventies Club  

 

13 ð  Henry Shoemaker 

 

Exceptional Eighties Club  

 

18 ð  Marion Heffelfinger 

 

28 ð  Robert Applegate 

 

Wedding Anniversaries  

 

12/03 ð Robert & Claudine Fritz ð  

     52 years 

 

12/04 ð Monroe & Phyllis Balliet ð  

     53 years 

 

If we missed your birthday or anniversary, we are 
SORRY. Please contact the church office so we 
can add you to our listing! Thank you. 

 

01 ð Debra Budinetz 

12 ð  Connie Muschko 

 Alexia Drey 

13 ð Henry Shoemaker 

17 ð Michael Graver 

18 ð Marion Heffelfinger 

19 ð Tina Ressler 

20 ð Robert Shelly 

22 ð Cindy Deppe 

23 ð Eli Nuscher 

27 ð Stephen Penchishen 

 Elliana Siegfried 

28 ð Robert Applegate 

 Charlene Petruska 

 Sierra Drey 

29 ð Keith Hantz 

  

 

 

DECEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS 
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Noisy Offering for October through December: 

St. Peterôs UCCðTremont  

 

Traditionally our noisy offerings are designated each month for one of these local missionsðthe 

Northampton library, the Northampton food bank, Meals on wheels, Allentown rescue mission, Turn-

ing Point or Bethany Childrenôs Home. 

We have recently received a letter from St. Peterôs UCC of Tremont, PA with regards to the devas-

tating impact the summer flooding has taken on their church facility. Consistory has approved taking 

funds in our money market account, for the next three months, in the amount of $130 per month 

for the local missions that were scheduled to receive our noisy offering for October, November and 

December. They are also asking you to continue to contribute your change and paper currency, 

however, we will be sending these offerings to St. Peterôs UCC. 

Here is a snapshot of the Consistory Presidentôs letter to area churches; 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 As you may know, St. Peterôs in Tremont, Schuykill County, Pennsylvania, fell victim to three 

floods the last few weeks. Spring Street, where St. Peterôs is situated, sustained the heaviest dam-

age. We survived two floods and began to make repairs, including to a furnace, when another flood 

unexpectantly occurred. Our communityôs plight is so severe it was subject of nationwide newscasts. 

 We had wonderful volunteers from the congregation, other churches and areas to assist in 

pumping water and cleaning mud and muck from the buildings. However, the church structure and 

systems need extensive repairs well beyond our expertise and resources. Our insurance will not cov-

er the losses. 

 Strong winds and rain damaged our roof and beautiful sanctuary ceiling. The electrical sys-

tem needed repair and must be relocated at extensive cost. A door to the basement was lost in 

strong flood waters which lifted the floor that must be replaced together with steps and parking lot. 

The organ  motor needs replacement and relocation as may the furnace/heating system. These are 

only a few examples of work to be performed.  

 We humbly ask the churches of the 

United Church of Christ to consider our 

plight. We understand that many churches 

have attendance and financial concerns 

and would find it difficult to contribute 

from a churchôs treasury. Voluntary con-

tributions may be made to St. Peterôs 

UCC Building Fund, c/o 57 Spring 

Street, Tremont PA 17981.  

  The letter is signed by Richard B. 

Russell, JrðConsistory President 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=tremont+pa+flooding&id=28D400A46FD26416C56D28BEE750A0F5096EA02C&FORM=IQFRBA
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December Mission 

The Christmas Fund 
 

Our joy at Christmas is a response to God's promise of new life through the birth of Jesus. It is a joy 

we are called to share widely, through our witness and gifts, both to loved ones and to distant 

neighbors. 

"It wasnôt easy picking up the telephone to share with you my present situation. In fact, it was one 

of the most humiliating experiences of my life although it reminded me that grace still happens. 

Sometimes we as clergy persons lose sight of Godôs grace when the negative stuff comes into our 

lives." 

"éthanks so much for sharing your time and ministry with me. Your most gracious gift is appreciat-

ed more than words can say as I continue to live in the 'meantime.'"  

These eloquent words are from a pastor who is the recipient of the caring and concern of those who 

contribute to the Christmas Fund Offering. 

 

You have the opportunity to be a part of this ministry that cares for the active and retired clergy and 

lay employees of the United Church of Christ through your participation in this year's Christmas 

Fund Offering. 

 

Your gift to the Christmas Fund will not only assist pastors like the one above, but also provide for 

the Supplementation of Small Annuities, Supplementation of Health Premiums, Emergency Grants, 

and Christmas ñThank Youò Gift Checks next December to lower-income retirees. 

 

Your gifts are needed more than ever to help the growing number of retirees whose low -income an-

nuities make it difficult to meet increasing living costs. This is your opportunity to participate in 

God's promise of renewal by enabling this ministry of compassion and care. 

 

To facilitate your giving, you may use the PayPal system utilizing the link on www.ucc.org or 
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 Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from the Lay Life and FUN Committee!! 2018 has 

been a busy and wonderful year and we are looking forward to the many events of 2019. To con-

clude the year we hosted our Annual Thanksgiving Dinner and sent 5 college students boxes of 

goodies including a gift card. The events we host and the gifts we are able to send would not be 

possible without the support of each of you and all of your hard work.  

  

 As 2019 approaches, we are planning to begin the year with a soup sale. Stay tuned for more 

details and look for the sign up sheet in the Narthex.  

 

Our next meeting is Wednesday, December 5th at 7:30pm . 

 

THANK YOU EVERYONE!!!  

 

Respectfully submitted by Dawn Vilanova 

 

ADULT INVITATION: PLEASE JOIN US:  

  

 Every Sunday at 9AM we offer an Adult Educational Hour at the same time the children 

and youth are meeting. I cordially invite you to join this program. There are not any books or previ-

ous experience required; just a willingness to share and learn about your FAITH.   

 This is a chance to discuss and learn about the scripture passages you will hear reflected on 

during Pastor Nuscherôs message. What a great way to understand more fully the message and the 

call that God wants for us in the 21st Century.  

 It is also a time of fellowship with COFFEE and good conversation.  

 You can attend every week or as you are able. 

 If you have any questions, please see Beth Sikorsky. 

 

Christmas Caroling  

 

On Sunday, December 23rd at 5:30pm we will be leaving from Fellowship Hall and heading out into 

our community for a time of caroling to church members and friends of the church. Everyone is in-

vited to join us for this time of cheer and afterwards, we will gather for some food and fellowship. If 

you have any questions, please see Pastor Martin.  
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FINANCIAL UPDATE  
 

 As we have now received the Treasurerôs reports through October of this year, we are very 

happy with our financial situation, even though we are still in a deficit position. Here are some of the 

highlights of our financial year so far. Thank you to everyone for your continued, generous steward-

ship to the ministry of St. Paulôs church! 
 

 We are very grateful for the increased blessings we have received so far that have enabled us 

to be very positive about the care and the direction of our ministry. It is pleasing to know that we 

have noticed an increase in offerings and giving through October of 2018 as compared to 2017 in 

the amount of $13,525. Thank you to all who have contributed to the ministry of St. Paulôs and to 

those who have been able to increase their stewardship. Even if it is only, to you, a small amount, 

to us, everything most certainly does add up. Total deposits through October, 2018 are $6,668.14 

over year-to date October, 2017 deposits. Keep in mind that in 2017 we were also fundraising for 

our Sunday school children to go on a bus trip and that had increased the total 2017 giving as well. 

Rednerôs receipts have also been a blessing to us and through October, 2018 we have already 

surpassed the amount received through the Rednerôs receipts as reported for all of 2017. There 

seems to be a large number of receipts gathering again so we are very grateful for this continued 

program and for your participation. Thank you to everyone for this is an easy way to help out the 

church, especially when you shop at Redner's. The members of Consistory give their gratitude to all 

for the blessings of your stewardship. 

 As was mentioned, we are still in a deficit position through October, as we expected to be, 

however, there is a decrease in our deficit compared to last year in the amount of $4,433.39 . 

There are a few significant factors that are contributing to this as well as expense timing and sea-

sonal challenges we face. Through October, 2018 our yearly deficit is $11,582.20 . Last year , at 

this time, the deficit was $16,015.60 . Fuel oil purchases are $8,129 so far in 2018 which is an 

increase of $3,744  year to year and the heat went back on in October. Snow removal costs are 

$4,745 so far in 2018 which is an increase over 2017 in the amount of $2,610  and we will incur 

more as we had that November snow already that was too much to leave on the parking lot . Of 

course we cannot control these two items as they are most certainly a challenge of the weather. 

While these two accounts may point to a majority of our deficit, we know that over the summer 

these expenses were gone, yet others remain and grass cutting came into play as well. Please re-

member that our church mission continues every week and we appreciate any and all support you 

are able to offer to us, even when you cannot be present with us on a Sunday. The church contin-

ues its ministry all year round and we greatly appreciate all of your support. We did very well this 

year through the summer and look forward to a strong final two months of continued financial 

blessings. The new boiler has now been installed and hopefully we will not need it too much, ha -ha, 

and we should see some energy savings when we do need to use it as well. Thank you all! 

 

Christmas Eve Services  
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December 2nd ðThe First Sunday of Advent  

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

Greeters: Donna Henninger and  Shirley Eckhart 

Lay Reader: Larry Carbonell  

OT: Jeremiah 33: 14 ð 16   

NT: I Thessalonians 3: 9 ð 13  

G: Luke 21: 25 ð 36 

 

December 9th ð The Second Sunday of Advent 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

Greeters: Don Kuntz  

Lay Reader: Steph Carbonell 

OT: Malachi 3: 1 ð 4  

NT: Philippians 1: 3 ð 11  

G: Luke 3: 1 ð 6  

 

HELP NEEDED!!  

 

 We are in search of individuals interest-

ed in helping with Nursery duty during the 

church service.  Please see Dawn Vilanova or 

Lisa Strohl if interested and for more infor-

mation 

 

 We are also in need of acolytes for Sun-

day mornings. Please see Pastor Martin with 

December 16thð The Third Sunday of Advent  

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Family 
Trust Fund in memory of Emma Gabel.  

Second Vase is available 

Bulletins: Presented by Lisa Strohl in honor of the 
children performing in todayôs service. 

Greeters: Deb and Mike Budinetz 

Lay Reader: Pastor Martin will Read  

December 23rd ð The Fourth Sunday of Advent 

Flowers: The first vase is presented by Martin, Ellen 
and Max Nuscher for Eliôs 17th birthday today. 

The second vase is presented by Mike Petruska for 
Charlene and family. 

Bulletins: Presented by Marion Heffelfinger in 
memory of Loved Ones. 

Greeters: Steph and Leon Prutzman 

Lay Reader: Pastor Martin will Read  

December 30th 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

Greeters: Joe and Darren Nierer 

Lay Reader: Kim Drey 

OT: I Samuel 2: 18ð20, 26 

NT: Colossians 3: 12ð17  

G: Luke 2: 41ð52  

 

 

 

The Consistory for Decem  
ber is Charlene Petruska and 
Dawn Vilanova. 
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S . P ô  U  C   
C   I   

787 A  R , PO B  969 
C , PA 18035 

(610) 757-5751 
E : @ . 

. . 

Submissions for The Courier are welcome at 
any time.  If you have submissions please 
contact the church office by phone or email 
before the 20th of the preceding month. 

Thank you for taking the time to ñcatch upò 
with St. Paulôs UCC of Indianland. We look 
forward to seeing you soon at worship and  
anywhere else our paths may cross! 

Celebrating Our 270th Anniversary ð1748-2018 

 

Please note that the next Courier for publication will be the January/February 2019 newsletter . 

Please plan your submissions accordingly and submit them by December 20th . If there are any 

questions or concerns please call the office at 610 -767 -5751 or email them to of-

fice@indianland.org . Thank you very much.   

 

Worship ðSundays at 10:30 am ðthe 1st Sunday of each month is Holy Communion  

Christian Education Hour ð at 9:00am  

Praise Worship ð2nd and 4th Sundays at 7:30 am ðHoly Communion served  

 

Please send any prayer requests to office@indianland.org or call and leave them on our answering 

machine at 610ð767ð5751. We love to PUSHðthat is Pray Until Something Happens. 

 

OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours vary. Please call the office to schedule an appointment if you 
need to. General messages may be sent to office@indianland.org or call 610-767-5751. In Case 
of emergency, please contact Pastor Martin Nuscher at his home, 610-262-2906 or by email to pas-

tor@indianland.org . Thank you. 
 


